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MEETING DATE: April 19, 2018 AGENDA ITEM: D 

TO: BSCC Chair and Members 

FROM: Michael Shores, Field Representative, michael.shores@bscc.ca.gov 

SUBJECT: Assembly Bill 900 Phase II (Local Jail Construction Financing 

Program) Yolo County Requesting Scope Change: Requesting 

Approval 

  

Summary 

 
This agenda item requests that the Board of State and Community Corrections approve Yolo 
County’s request for a scope change to expand the square footage of its main jail project to 
include space that will allow for in-person visitation.   
 
Background 

 
The AB 900 Phase II lease revenue bond funding authority is $870,074,000. Fifteen counties 
received conditional awards. At its January 16, 2014 meeting, the Board conditionally 
awarded Yolo County $36,295,000 (Attachment D-1).   
 
On March 26, 2018 the BSCC sent a letter to Yolo County requesting clarification of the 
project scope in light of the enactment of Penal Code section 4032(b), which was added by 
Assembly Bill 103 (Chapter 17, Statutes of 2017) and subsequently amended by Senate Bill 
112 (Chapter 17, Statutes of 2017). It states that “A local detention facility that offered in-
person visitation as of January 1, 2017, may not convert to video visitation only.” (Attachment 
D-2) 
 
On April 12, 2018 Yolo County sent a letter to the BSCC seeking modifications to its original 
scope by adding space for both video and in-person visitation so that the county will remain 
in compliance with the statute (Attachment D-3). 
 
Recommendation/Action Needed 

Staff recommends the Board approve the Yolo County AB900 phase II scope change to 
include additional space that will allow for in-person visitation. 
 
Attachments 

D-1: January 16, 2014 BSCC Board Meeting, Agenda Item K 
D-2: March 26, 2018 BSCC Letter to Yolo County 
D-3: April 12, 2018 Yolo County Letter 
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